
26th May 2024 
TRINITY SUNDAY 

 
 
 

 

 

ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING – THIS SUNDAY after United Service, Parish Hall 
There will be four spaces on the PCC from the APCM. If you are interested in what goes on behind the 
scenes, why don’t you join the Parochial Church Council, and be involved with some of the decisions 
that affect the parish.  If you would like further information or have any questions regarding this have a 
chat with one of the Churchwardens. We will also need to elect a new Churchwarden for St George’s. 
 
PLAIN ARTS TRAIL  BEGINS Saturday 25th May 10.00-4.00pm. OPEN - Tues 12-6.00pm, 
Wednesday - Saturdays 10-4pm until 9th June  (Closed Sundays and Mondays). Refreshments. There 
will be both large and small pieces of art and craft to purchase including cards. Catalogues and maps 
of all venues can be picked up in All Saints. Volunteers are still needed to cover Thurs 30 May 9.45-
13.00 + 12.45 - 16.00, Thurs 6   9.45-13.00 + 12.45-16.00.   If you can help please contact  
Jean Mercer or Revd Becky. 

 

PARISH DIARY  

Saturday 25th    10.00am Coffee and Chat.  Meeting Room. H C Network. 
Arts trail begins in All Saints Church. Come and have a look!  
Open Tuesdays - Saturdays for two weeks. 

Sunday 26th  08.00am 
10.00am 
11.00am 

BCP communion. All Saints. 
United Service.  Parish Hall. 
APCM.  Parish Hall. 

Tuesday 28th    9.00am 
12.00pm 
  1.30pm 
  3.00pm 

Morning Prayer.  All Saints. 
MU Diocesan Communion Service.  Cathedral. 
Magazine Collation. Meeting Room. 
Celebrating Age Wiltshire concert – Coracle.   Parish Hall. 

Wednesday 29th    9.00am  Morning Prayer.  St George’s. 

Saturday 1st June 10.00am Coffee and Chat. Meeting Room.  H C Network. 

Sunday 2nd 10.00am United Communion Service.  All Saints with special guest 
speaker from the Church Mission Society. 

READINGS  

Isaiah 6: 1-8  P645  
John 3: 1-17  P90 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

m 

COLLECT 
Holy God, faithful and unchanging: 
enlarge our minds with the knowledge of your 
truth, and draw us more deeply into the 
mystery of your love, that we may truly worship 
you, Father, Son and Holy Spirit, 
one God, now and for ever. AMEN. 
 
 

POST COMMUNION 
Almighty and eternal God, you have revealed 
yourself as Father, Son and Holy Spirit, and live 
and reign in the perfect unity of love: hold us firm 
in this faith, that we may know you in all your ways 
and evermore rejoice in your eternal glory, who are 
three Persons, one God, now and for ever. Amen. 
 

Please PRAY for: 

• peace between Russia and Ukraine and Palestine and Israel - those who have died, those 
who mourn, those who seek refuge.  Wisdom for all who lead. 

• the Church of the Province of Central Africa. 

• the Episcopal Churches in South Sudan and Sudan, especially the Rt Revd Elizabeth Awut 
Ngor, Assistant Bishop of Rumbek in South Sudan. 

• all the parishes in the Bradford Deanery. 

• Puddleducks Toddler Group. 

• Wise use of the land in our neighbourhood. 

• those who live in Swiftdown and Swallowmead. 

• all politicians and election campaigns that they would seek the common good. 

• those who are sick, and all who care for them, especially Kath G, Simon W, Pam J, Anne B, 
Margaret R, Sharon S, Sam, Princess of Wales and King Charles III. 

• those who have died especially Michael Harris, Marjorie Soutar . All who have died in war/ 
famine. 

 



 
Safeguarding Issues 
Please note that between that the Safeguarding lead and deputy for the parish are not available 
between 23rd – 30th May. If you have any safeguarding issues to report please contact Revd Becky. 
 
SCAM emails Please be aware that there are some scam emails being sent out using fake 
parishioners accounts requesting monetary help for someone with laryngitis hence the email not a 
call… THESE ARE FAKE REQUESTS. Do not respond. 
 
Celebrating Age Wiltshire – FREE Concert – Tuesday 28 May – 3.00-5.00pm in the Parish Hall. 
“Coracle” play traditional music cut through with experimentation, boldness, humour and risk. Be thrilled 
by the silvern voice of Anna Tam, the free flowing mix of Karen’s reeds…..clarinets and Paul on 
accordion….cello, nyckelharpa, viola da gamba and hurdy gurdy. Tea and cake served in the break.  
 
FIRST WEDNESDAY TALKS – Next talk – 5th June   “Birds in the Garden” 
Steve Oakes from the local branch of the RSPB will show you on screen “Birds in the Garden” and 
answer any questions you may ask him.   

 
 
 
 
 
 

We love Harnham fun day & PARISH FETE – Saturday 27th July. 
KEEP THE DATE! VOLUNTEER! 

Over 300 families usually come along. This is our biggest chance to support the wider community, have 
fun and fundraise for the parish. We are aiming to raise £5000, and we need your commitment to this.  
Please save bottles! Full ones! Donate books etc. Please help on the following stalls - staffing 
gates, bottle stall, book/ bric a brac stall, raffle, coconut shy, hook a duck. If you know someone who 
would like to ‘hire a table’ for their own stall on the day it will cost £20. Please contact Revd Becky or 
Charles or Emma Wilson.  
 
Swift Walk and Talks  
Salisbury - Saturday 29th June  20.00 - 21.30.  
Come and see the largest swift nesting colony in Salisbury. This walk and talk will allow you to observe 
the spectacular acrobatics of the Swift up close. Learn more about its life and why it needs our help. 
Meet outside Sarum College in the Cathedral Close.  
Wilton Tuesday 2nd July, 20.00 – 21.30.  
Spend a Summer's evening strolling around Wilton to watch the town's resident Swifts. Learn more 
about their incredible lives and how you can help their sad decline.  Meet in Wilton Market Place 
outside The Greyhound Inn.  
Downton - Thursday 4th July  19.30 - 21.00.  
Stroll through the village on a Summer's evening to watch and learn more about Swifts and how we've 
worked with the local community to create more nesting opportunities.Meet outside Downton Church. 
For all the above walks there is a suggested donation of £5 will be collected on the day. 
 
“Our Earth” – Exhibition at Salisbury Cathedral - 20th April – 6th October. 
Our Earth focuses on the domestic impact of climate change asking us to consider how our day to day lives may 
be impacted and how that will be felt differently across the world.  
The exhibition includes artists Hilary Jack, animation work by Dryden Goodwin and Rebecca Chesney, where 
visitors will be able to enjoy birdsong from four continents.  
Inside the cathedral itself artist, filmmaker and gay rights activist Derek Jarman explores the joy found in the garden 
and Ethiopian artist, Elias Sime, raises thoughts about the connection between the earth and the digital world. 
 
Calling for your support! 
Salisbury Soroptimists are once again collecting gently used bras for a charity called AfreeBra which is 
based just outside London. They send bras to women in African countries where to have a bra gives 
women dignity and status. Last year 3,736 bras were collected and we are hoping to surpass this in 
2024. Please donate your bras before July 1st when they will be sorted and taken up to the charity. 
For further information: Contact Annette Phillips, phillinet@hotmail.com/07887357531   or leave bras at 
15, Buttercup Close , SP2 8FA . 

mailto:phillinet@hotmail.com

